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SAFETY AT SPORTS GROUNDS 

ADVISORY GROUP
ANNUAL MATCH VISIT 

MANCHESTER UNITED FOOTBALL CLUB

This year’s match day visit took place on the 3rd May 2008 at the Premier League fixture Manchester United v West Ham United at the Old Trafford Stadium.

The party were met by George Johnstone, Group Facilities Manager, at the East Stand Reception.

The party, which consisted of Councillors Jonathan Coupe, Gary Brockbanks and Pauleen Lane accompanied by council officers Paul Harvey, Iain Veitch and Alan Finney, then visited the area where it is proposed to locate the statues of Law, Best and Charlton at the entrance to Car Park E2. They were informed that the existing entrance to the car park will be re sited further away from the Zebra Crossing and that it will compliment the future plans for the development of the area.

Re-cycling arrangements and the alcohol cordon were discussed with the group and how the Police value the procedure in their attempts to control alcohol related disorder.

The group then moved on to view an example of the new Ski Data ticket system at an entrance in the new North East Quadrant turnstile block. It was explained by George Johnstone that there had been some teething problems but these were now being rectified.

The North East Quadrant level 4 concourse was then visited by the group where they were able to view the facilities available to the spectators in all concourse areas. Following this the group were taken to the Press Conference Room where they attended the pre-match Stewards Briefing.

The Stewards Briefing was given by the Stadium Safety Officer and covered the following issues:

· The last match against Barcelona on 29th April 2008.

· The current match against West Ham United.

· Previous fixtures against West Ham United.

· Health & Safety issues.

· Stewards Code of Conduct.

· Television coverage.

· Safety Checks.

· General safety issues.

· No smoking issues.

· Persistent Standing. 

· Major Incident procedures.

· Next event – The Bruce Springsteen Concert.

The members also discussed issues such as stadium security and searching procedures on entry to the ground.

	Financial Implications:

	N/A

	Legal Implications:
	N/A

	Human Resources Implications:
	N/A

	Asset Management Implications:
	N/A

	E-Government Implications:
	N/A

	Risk Management Implications:
	N/A


